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Dear Friends,

 

Building on the foundation of Christ!

We praise God for the 620 enrolments in the

College this term!

As we continually grow and improve, we never

want to lose sight of why we exist as a school. It is

the ‘why’ that makes us distinct and special and

this ‘why’ directs what we do and how we

operate.

 

St Andrews Christian College exists for the

purpose of building disciples for Christ; helping

our students to know God and their purpose in

His kingdom. We do that by providing an excellent

education grounded in Christ. An education that

prepares students to serve and thrive in the way

God intends for each unique and individual

student.

 

Building for the future

We will reach full enrolment capacity in the next

couple of years and are seeking God as to how

He wants us to continue to grow. We are

inundated with enrolment enquiries and have

hundreds of students on waiting lists. ‘Unless the

Lord builds the house those who build it labor in

vain’.  Psalm 127:1

 

Opening of the Performing Arts Building

Last week we officially opened our new

Performing Arts Building, where we dedicated all

the teaching and learning to honour God and

bless all staff and students. We thank God for this

fantastic new addition to our campus. 

Principal
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The building of our new Middle School and

Science block has commenced!

The grounds are being prepared to build our

three storey building which will open in Semester

2 2019. 

 

Building up others in Christ and Christian

Education

Mr Dan Lee and I travelled to the Solomon Islands

with some other educators from Australia to train

school leaders in Christian Education. The

conference was held at the Solomon Islands

National University during the school holidays. It

was such a privilege to share and be a blessing to

our fellow educators in the Solomon’s.

 

Thanks to all those who donated reading glasses

to take to people who desperately need glasses

to read God’s Word. Here we are pictured with

many of the glasses generously given by our

community. These glasses will be delivered to the

village community on Malaita in the next month. 

So Christ himself gave the apostles, the

prophets, the evangelists, the pastors and

teachers, to equip his people for works of service,

so that the body of Christ may be built up until we

all reach unity in the faith and in the knowledge of

the Son of God and become mature, attaining to

the whole measure of the fullness of Christ.

Ephesians 4:11-13

 

Blessings to you all as we build each other up in

Christ.

 



13/02/2023, 16:12 Issue 7 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/A5DydEN/preview/pdf 4/30

Catriona

Who Wants To Be The Next
Socceroos Coach?

Are you the next superstar soccer coach? Or are

you keen to know the ins-and-outs of your child’s

soccer games?

 

PE Teacher Andrew Farmer is holding soccer

coaching and referee courses in November and

early December. This opportunity is open for

senior students and parents, please note: parents

will be required to hold a Working with Children’s

Check. Students who go on to coach/referee

outside of the school will be required to hold a

Working with Children’s Check.

 

Level 4 referee course normally costs $125, but

this is a free opportunity!

 

This will enable the College to have parents and

students qualified and knowledgeable about the

game, and encouraging more students to enrol in

our programs and clubs.

 

If you would like to sign up or require further

information please email Andrew Farmer

(afarmer@standrews.vic.edu.au).

News

mailto:afarmer@standrews.vic.edu.au
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Chess Mastery Day

On Tuesday 26th June we had a Chess Mastery

day with Julia Ryjanova, Chess master. She spent

the day running workshops and a tournament

with around 40 students. This was a valuable

learning time for students who got to hone their

chess skills with a talented Chess master.

House Community Day

On Friday 22nd June Year 5-8 students

participated in House Community Day. With

everyone decked out in their house colours there

was a lot going on!

 

The Middle School lipsync and dance battle

featured 20 groups performing. A special mention

to Chavella, Andrea and Reese in Year 8 for their

outstanding efforts to win the lipsync battle.

Congratulations to Parkes who took out the

winning title!

 

The final amount raised for the school mission

trips was over $800.
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2018 First Lego League

On Sunday 5th August, a few St Andrews

Christian College students, Annabelle Tay,

Deanna Hu, Aidan Hu, Daniel Wong and Max

Demunck participated in the kick-off meeting of

the 2018 First Lego League at Rockwell

Automation in Bayswater.

The theme of this year’s First Lego League in ‘Into

Orbit’. Participants aged from 9-16 worked in

teams to design a robot out of Lego to tackle 15

challenges related to space travel. For more

information visit www.firstlegoleague.org

Olivia Tay

Performing Arts Building
Opening 

After only five weeks of work on-site, the new

Performing Arts Building officially opened on

Wednesday 1 August.

Staff and students celebrated to thank God for

His provision of the new facility.

 

We were treated to performances from Years 1, 2

and 3 students as they sang ‘Let It Shine’, and the

Middle School worship group enchanted us with

the song ‘Cornerstone’.

 

Students and staff gathered together to celebrate

all that we have been blessed with and our gifts

and talents which we can use to glorify God.

Jonathan Edwards (Performing Arts Captain)

blessed us by sharing Psalm 150, and prayers

were offered by Ian Neo (Music Captain) and Mrs

Karen Elbourne.

 

A bespoke trumpet fanfare for the occasion was

held and Mrs Wansborough cut the ribbon!

 

We’re sure the Performing Arts staff will enjoy

being located on the main campus area and we

look forward to seeing all the upcoming

activities. 

Sod Turning

Can you spot Mrs Wansborough? We held a small

sod-turning ceremony to mark the new Middle

School and Science building site.

http://www.firstlegoleague.org/
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Important Coming Events for
Term 3 2018:

LOOKING AHEAD – Term 3

Tuesday 14th August – CSEN Master Minds

@ Belgrave Heights Christian School

Wednesday 15th August – Year 7/8 CSEN

Sport

Wednesday 15th August – Year 5/6 SSV

Sport – Basketball

Friday 17th August – Hot Mikado Opening

Night

Saturday 18th August – Hot Mikado

Matinee and Evening Show

Wednesday 22nd August – Year 9/10 CSEN

Sport

Thursday 23rd August – St Andrews

Christian College Board Meeting

Friday 24th August – Year 5 – 12 St Andrews

Christian College Athletics Carnival

Saturday 25th August - Working Bee #3 -

Rembrandts Cleanout

Monday 27th – Friday 31st August – Year 9

Ski Camp – Mt Hotham

Wednesday 29th August – Year 7/8 CSEN

Sport

Friday 31st August – PFA Fathers’ Day Stall

Friday 31st August – SSV Summer Sport

Wednesday 5th September – Year 9/10

CSEN Sport

Monday 10th September – CSEN Primary

Athletics Carnival

Monday 10th September – Ensemble

Concert

Tuesday 11th September – CSEN

Secondary Athletics Carnival

Wednesday 12th September – Year 7/8

CSEN Sport

Friday 14th September – Ping-Pong-a-Thon

Wednesday 19th September – Year 9/10

CSEN Sport

Calendar
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Thursday 20th September – St Andrews

Christian College Board Meeting

Friday 21st September – LAST DAY OF

TERM 3

Term Dates

TERM DATES FOR 2018

Term 3: Monday 23rd July – Friday 21st

September 

Term 4: Mon 8th October – Tuesday

11th December 

Victorian Parent Council
Workshop/Seminar

The VPC would like to invite you to an exclusive

opportunity to meet and work with international

parent engagement expert Professor Debbie

Pushor in a personal workshop setting. This

opportunity has strictly limited places (max. 30

attendees).

 

Debbie will be joined by some of our Australian

parent engagement practitioners and additional

speakers and panellists: Jacqui Van de Velde

(Education Consultant), Caz Bosch (Chair, Parents

Australia Inc.), Catherine Meynell-James

(Stakeholder Manager, Department of Education

& Training), Aynur Simsirel (Principal Advisor,

Independent Schools Victoria) and Rachel Saliba

(Executive Officer, Catholic School Parents

Victoria).

Parents and Friends

https://vic.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=14d60837e94f1a31c2fed5aee&id=0c2b4f4138&e=2d27228e59
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This “one-day parent community engagement

experience” is an opportunity not to be missed.

 

For more information click here.

NOTE: All attendees need to bring a current

‘Working with Children Check” and show this

on arrival at registration, as the event is held

during school hours at the Brighton Grammar

School premises.

Entertainment Books

The 2018/19 Entertainment Books are now

available for purchase from the school office.  The

books are crammed with great value and a

portion of each sale goes to the PFA. You can also

purchase a digital membership here 

School banking

School banking takes place on each Tuesday of

the School Term.

2nd Hand Uniform Shop

The 2nd Hand Uniform shop will open from

8:30am - 9:30am each Wednesday during the

Term.

 

The 2nd Hand Uniform Shop is located in

Rembrandts. 

Icy Pole Friday

Every Friday lunchtime.

 

We are looking for parent volunteers for 2018 who

can commit to assisting in Term 4. Please contact

Andrew Musgrove via pfa@standrews.vic.edu.au

 

Andrew O’Brien

PFA President

Parent Participation Hours

To support various school events and activities

during the year we strongly encourage families to

volunteer their time.

 

Notices will be sent out for activities you can help

with, such as school carnivals, covering library

books, ice pole Fridays, 2nd Hand Uniform Shop,

PFA events, classroom help and working bees. 

 

Parents are required to record the hours they

have completed in the Parent Hours Book which

is kept in the College office. You will be charged a

Parent Participation fee of $250 at the

commencement of each year and will be credited

at the end of the semester for any work done.

You will be credited at a rate of $25 per hour of

work completed, up to a maximum of $250 for the

year. The time requirement for each family is ten

hours per year.

https://www.trybooking.com/XFXA
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/1868g79
mailto:pfa@standrews.vic.edu.au
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Term 3 2018 PFA Events

Friday 31st August - Fathers' Day Stall

Friday 21st September - Fun Run - Period 5

and 6 end of day

Entertainment Books Fundraiser

2018 PFA Executive Committee

President:                     Andrew O’Brien

Vice President:            Sally Wade

Secretary:                      Lesley Goh

Treasurer:                     Jean Lee

Assistant Treasurer:   Eric Chen

Email:                              pfa@standrews.vic.edu.au

Plain English Speaking Award
2018 State Finals

The Plain English Speaking Award (PESA) is a

public speaking program hosted by the Victorian

Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA)

and supported by both the Australia-Britain

Society (Victoria) and the English Speaking Union

(Victorian Branch).

 

The award is aimed at secondary students and

encourages the use of clear and effective spoken

English. Attending state finals was an excellent

opportunity for our Year 11 students to see their

peers demonstrate public speaking,

speechwriting and research skills. The day was

extremely beneficial and our students learned a

Senior School
Year 9 at Arcare
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great deal. They are now looking forward to

participating in this prestigious public speaking

event next year.

Irena Yevlahova

Senior School Teacher

It was an amazing experience to watch and learn

from the talented state finalists, to see what a

good speech is and how we could implicate the

skills and techniques used by the speakers. Being

in the audience encouraged me to open my mind

to public speaking and made me aware of just

how valuable of a skill it is to have. I would

absolutely want to go next year, to compete or

even just to listen.

Danica Dreyer

 

I was very inspired by the brilliant and

sophisticated way that other students around

Victoria, who are my age, presented their views

and ideas on important issues that affect our

lives. Their speeches were both challenging and

encouraging. I found Caitlin Grieve's (Ballarat

Grammar) speech particularly interesting

because she spoke about two things that are very

important. Firstly, the future, and secondly,

FOOD! A 3D printed burger topped with bugs,

anyone? Thank you so much for organising such

a special day for us and providing me with the

opportunity to come along to the Plain English

Speaking Award finals. Jerry Cheng

 

Going to the Treasury Theatre to watch the state

finals of a persuasive oral English

competition was definitely an invaluable

experience for me that I enjoyed greatly. Five Year

11s, including myself, got the privilege of going to

watch the state finals where competitors

performed a speech previously practiced,

followed by an impromptu presentation. I gained

new insight on what makes a good public speaker

and the small details that make up an impressive

performance. These speeches inspired us and

we are now planning to initiate an event based

around public speaking. This may take the form of

a competition from Years 7-10 where winners will

receive prizes, with the ultimate goal of showing

other students that public speaking is not

something to be afraid of, but something to enjoy.

Thank you again to Mrs Yevlahova for organising

this outing for us! Chloe Chandraraj

Senior School Expo

The Senior School Expo was a fantastic night

showcasing the outstanding work our teachers

do, as well as the opportunity to share what is on

offer for Senior School students in 2019. Students

and parents were treated to an evening of

exciting displays and informative seminars

related about what's going on in Senior School. It

was pleasing to see students and parents come

to the evening with a view to inquire about

subjects, and the how-tos of VCE. Having a
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student go through VCE can be a confusing,

difficult, and sometimes a stressful experience.

Evenings like the Senior School Expo goes a long

way to answer questions and provide clarity. If

you have any questions about subjects, or the

structure of VCE, please don’t hesitate to contact

me or Natalie Farmer (VCE Coordinator).
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Thanks to all who attended the evening!

 

You can access the Senior School Information

Booklet for 2019 here: 

 

John Presant

Head of Senior School

Year 9 Shark Tank Success!

Over the last few weeks the Year 9 students have

been working on a major project inspired by

social enterprise Thankyou surrounding the

theme of 'What is your Why?'

 

Students participated in a Shark Tank initiative to

get them thinking outside the box as to how some

types of social enterprises are able to run, but

within this create a mindset of making a change

or contributing to a social cause they are

passionate about!

Friday 29th June was presentation day in front of

the Sharks Mr Pardo, Mr Presant and Miss

Holland). The students showed so much

preparation and effort, leading the sharks to get in

many bidding wars - I am so impressed with our

wonderful Year 9 students and the initiative they

have shown! 

Cailyn Holland

Year 9 Teacher

Theatre Studies Students See
Pygmalion

On June 14th the Year 10 and 11 Theatre Studies

students attended The Australian Shakespeare

Company's production of 'Pygmalion' by George

Bernard Shaw. This was compulsory viewing for

the students, as they will now analyse the acting

and theatrical elements within the production as

part of their assessment. It was a bit of a wet and

wild evening, and you can see from the photo, but

any trip to the theatre is a good night out for these

budding young dramatists!

 

Katie Brown

STACCSeniorInfoBook_180809.…

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-8c6cc1d9-37f5-4bdf-a945-72e88892aa3e.pdf?deg=auto
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Drama Teacher

People and Their Life Stories:

9Y English and Community
Service Project

In Term 2, 9Y students had a unique opportunity

to visit Arcare Aged Care as part of English

curriculum and class community service. This

project tied in with St Andrews Christian College

2018 theme ‘Love God, Love Others’ and Year 9

English Thematic Unit ‘People and Their Life

Stories.’

From April to June, one English lesson was held

at Arcare every week. Year 9 students were paired

with Arcare residents to interview, record and

discuss residents’ life-stories. These weekly

meetings resulted in the co-writing of narratives.

Writing someone’s life-story requires respect,

kindness and gratitude and our students were

honoured and humbled by this experience.

There are very few opportunities where young

and older people come together to talk about the

past. Participation in the ‘life-story project’

provided the opportunity for the students to

develop a sense of historical belonging and

respectful understanding of older people who

have contributed so much to this country and

created conditions for all of us to flourish and

have a happy life today. Our students have

developed an awareness of cross-generational

links as a foundation for building one’s sense of

responsibility for this country. This experience

was unique and rewarding for all.

 

The presentation of memoirs to Arcare residents

marked the culmination of months of hard work. It

was a celebration of amazing lives of Arcare

residents and the incredible standard of work that

St Andrews Year 9 students have produced when

they truly served others in the community.

Irena Yevlahova

Year 9Y English Teacher

University Of Melbourne
Mathematics Expo

On Wednesday 27th June, some VCE students

participated in two maths challenges at

Melbourne Uni comprised of a short problem

solving competition and the MIT Challenge. The

day started off with two speakers who talked

about how maths can be used in other areas

such as genetics and geology. After the

challenges, a few graduates spoke and informed

us on where further studies of maths could lead

us in the future.

A team of four students participated in the MIT

challenge which comprised of a problem solving

task called 'The Jolly Baker'. Through the use of

excel and various mathematical methods, the St

Andrews team solved the problem but sadly did
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not finish in the top 5 teams. Overall, this was a

fun but challenging experience that exposed us

to various methods and techniques that could be

used to solve many problems.

Those who didn't participate in the MIT challenge

completed the short problem solving

competition. It consisted of four rounds of

questions, each with varying difficulty and

appropriate marks allocated. This challenge was

fun and forced us to work outside our comfort

zones, it also meant we had to work together as a

team to better solve the questions.

 

This was a day which made us think outside our

comfort zones and was a fun challenge. Overall it

was a really fun day and we would definitely

recommend it to any students who are interested

in knowing where maths can take you in the

future.

Danica Dreyer and Nathaniel Foo

Year 11 Students

Careers News

University Open Days are just around the corner

and in the latest Careers Newsletter there is

information provided about Open Days  and how

to get the most out of this day. Open Day is an

awesome opportunity to check out university

campuses and all the things students could be

doing while studying there. Many universities

have established strong partnerships and

industry connections in Australia and overseas

and offer global opportunities to the students.

 

Please find attached the recent St Andrews

Careers Newsletter.

If you have a question about a topic featured in

the Careers Newsletter, please contact Careers

Coordinator Mrs Irena Yevlahova

 iyevlahova@standrews.vic.edu.au

 

Irena Yevlahova

Careers Coordinator

Careers Newsletter No 10 27 Jul…

mailto:%20iyevlahova@standrews.vic.edu.au
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-1a6c726b-5ec9-489f-bd1f-cc40878e47d5.pdf?deg=auto
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Year 6 Market Day

Year 6 students recently took part of the Market

Day, and despite the wild weather, did an

excellent job!

The Market Day is teaching students about

business components in Term 1 and Term 2,

Middle School
Year 7 NGV Mona Visit



13/02/2023, 16:12 Issue 7 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/A5DydEN/preview/pdf 18/30

where they are tasked with researching products

and consumer needs through surveys. The

groups had a variety of ideas to share and did a

great job.

 

Overall $1863.26 was raised for school mission

trips – $700 more than last year.

 

Thanks to everyone involved and making this a

great day. 

Year 7 NGV Mona Visit

Stories Of Impact

At St Andrews, our staff are passionate about

educating to impact young lives for Christ. We

love hearing stories about how God is actively at

work here in Middle School through our staff and

we would like to share with you the experience of

one of our Year 8 students:

 

Earlier this year, my grandfather passed away. It

was a first time thing for me, I had never



13/02/2023, 16:12 Issue 7 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/A5DydEN/preview/pdf 19/30

experienced a time where someone that close to

me passed away. My mother rushed to Indonesia

to help my grandparents roughly about two

weeks before my grandpa died. Throughout the

first week, I was challenged to balance my time

between my school work and a lot of the

housework that needed to be done at home. It

was a real struggle! I had a Maths test to study for

and Geography assignment due the following

week. I also went to sleep late every night, feeling

stressed and overwhelmed. I prayed every day,

praying that God would heal my grandpa and

everything would go back to normal. 

 

When my grandfather passed away the second

week my father hurried overseas to attend the

funeral. My brothers and I were left behind and

had to spend three weeks at our cousin's place. It

was a real struggle finding time to study for my

Maths test and to finish my Geography

assignment as I had many after-school activities I

had to attend during that week. I knew I wasn't

able to complete my Geography assignment on

the day it was due. Although I had many close

friends helping me along the way, my stress and

worries just kept building up! I went up to my

homeroom teacher and explained my whole

situation to her. She kindly gave me permission to

take extra time with my project. It felt like all of my

stresses and worries just drained out of me. She

supported and helped me throughout that week. I

felt blessed and happy to have a teacher like that. 

 

God had also played a role throughout one of the

hardest two weeks of my life. God planned my

grandpa's death to happen. Without Him, I

wouldn't have also been blessed with my

grandpa. Now my grandpa is happy in Heaven!

God gave me friends who kept me going for the

two weeks and also blessed me with an amazing,

supportive and inspiring teacher who was willing

to give me more time to finish my assignment. 

 

Because of my teacher, I have developed a

stronger relationship with God as I now pray more

regularly and have more mercy on my younger

brothers. She has really helped and encouraged

me throughout the weeks after my grandpa's

death. She has also made me more aware of what

may happen in the future. John 14:1 says “Do not

let your hearts be troubled. You believe in God;

believe also in me." This verse in the Bible has

helped me through my hard time. 

 

Year 8 student

 

Christa Cloete

Year 7/8 Coordinator
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Prep Excursion To Werribee Zoo

On Friday 3rd August the Prep classes enjoyed a

magnificent day at Werribee Open Range Zoo.

Junior School
Preps at Werribee Zoo
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The weather was perfect as we wandered past

the pride of lions that were relaxing right at the

front of the enclosure. The hippos were up-and-

about and we saw them going in and out of the

water. The gorillas were walking around eating

fruit and there was a cheetah sitting right beside

the glass of the enclosure. We had an amazing

ride on the safari bus that took us up close to the

giraffes, zebras, rhinos and antelopes. It was very

exciting to have a camel poke his head into the

bus to say hello to us.

We enjoyed exploring a habitat enclosure where

some wallabies were sunning themselves in the

corner. We learnt from our educators about the

many different animals in a habitat. We thank God

for the wonderful weather and the opportunity to

observe some of His amazing

 

Gaye Jones

Prep Teacher 

Year 1S Firefighter Visit

Year 1 students enjoyed a visit from Firefighters

Victoria this week. Students learnt all about fire

safety and the important role firefighters play in

our community. 

A special thank you to current parent Mr Wong

(Firefighter Vic) for coming in and visiting us!

Sonia Sires

Prep Teacher
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Hot Mikado - The 2018 St
Andrews Christian College
Production

St Andrews Christian College is excited to invite

you to the 2018 production of “Hot Mikado”.

 

Our production will showcase the best of the

College’s Creative and Performing Arts on Friday

17th and Saturday 18th August. Come along and

enjoy talented students from Year 5 to Year 12

singing, dancing and acting, as well as witnessing

the beautiful set designs from our Visual Arts

students.

 

The College production is a wonderful

introduction to live theatre for students, and an

all-round great community event. We hope to see

as many College families as possible supporting

our students onstage.

 

Buy your tickets to opening night now:

tickets.burrinja.org.au

 

Adults $25 | Children (under 18 years-old) $15

 

Run time: 140 minutes including 20-minute

interval.

Please note: Hot Mikado is based upon a

Gilbert and Sullivan comedy. Parent

College Musical
Hot Mikado

https://www.burrinja.org.au/burrinja-whats-on/whats-on-schools/1359-st-andrews-christian-college-presents-hot-mikado-2018
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supervision is recommended.

 

Hot Mikado Overview

Flirting may seem an innocent pastime. But in

Titipu, it can be fatal.

That is the underlying threat which creates all of

the ridiculous – and uproarious – complications in

“Hot Mikado”. It is a wildly staged sendup of the

Gilbert and Sullivan operetta, “The Mikado – or,

the town of Titipu”.

 

This modernised version retains the spirit of the

original.

Sticking to the absurd plot Gilbert and Sullivan

concocted, this production is all about forbidden

love, a pending execution and bureaucratic

ineptitude), but adds the element of Jazz music.

 

Filled with colourful sets, songs and dances; this

is a production for the whole family. Let the jazz

musical with lots of hilarious comedy whisk you

away to a small Japanese city with lots of fun and

imagination.

 

If you like your entertainment in a topsy-turvy

style, “Hot Mikado” is your hot ticket. 
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Independant Schools Victoria
Art Exhibition

Since 2005, the Annual Student Art Exhibition

has taken place featuring students’ work and

providing schools and the wider community to

view the diverse ideas and complex approaches.

Art
ISV Art Exhibition
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A number of St Andrews Christian College

students have their work on display at No. 1

Spring Street (level 2), Melbourne until Thursday

30 August. God has blessed these students with

incredible talents and we are delighted by their

outstanding efforts.

Tom Gibbs

Art Teacher

Rubens Inspired Portraits

Here are some Year 11 students creating Rubens

inspired portraits. They are a work in progress

however are looking fantastic so far.

Year 1 and 2 Art

Around the Art Room
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Library News

 Library Staff: Lynne Marks, Joanne Edwards,

Wai-Peng Heath

 

Junior Library

Lunchtime Monday

 

Middle/ Senior Library:

During School:

Monday to Friday: Recess and Lunch

After School:

Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays until

4pm.

Wednesdays until 3.45pm.

 

 Email:  library@standrews.vic.edu.au

Still have Parent Hours to
complete?

If you still have parent hours to complete, the

Library would love to have your help. We need

people to shelve books either in the morning or in

the afternoon for half an hour. If you are available

on Tuesdays, Wednesdays or Thursdays in Term 3

or Term 4, Library staff would love to hear from

you. Please speak to Mrs. Wai Peng Heath or

email library@standrews.vic.edu.au.

Library
Library

mailto:library@standrews.vic.edu.au
mailto:library@standrews.vic.edu.au
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Middle School Library Classes

Recently, students in Years 5 and 6 have been

looking at improving their research skills. The

Year 6 students started the term by looking at

bibliographies - what they are and how to use an

online resource to create one. Harvard

Generator was used to practise referencing a

book, an internet site, an online image and a

newspaper article. Students will be able to use

these skills in their projects for other subjects. In

later lessons, Year 6 will be looking at plagiarism

and copyright.

 

The Year 5s have discussed mind mapping and

been introduced to a variety of examples before

creating their own.

From: https://www.biggerplate.com

What’s new in the Library?

 

Both of the following are set in World War Two.

The Senior Library also has some books in

Chinese for students in Years 7 -12 to borrow.

These can be found in the following genres:

Family, Historical and Humour.

http://harvardgenerator.com/references
https://www.biggerplate.com/
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Newsletter 7

This section of our newsletter is to give our

families information about programs being run by

organisations outside of the school which may

interest our school families.

These organisations are not endorsed by St

Andrews Christian College.

Basketball

Community Notices
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Cricket Volunteers Required

EPC (Eastern Palliative Care) works in the Eastern

Suburbs of Melbourne with people who are

dying. We work in their own homes and we

depend on an army of volunteers in order to be

able to care effectively for our clients.

 

They are recruiting for their next round of

volunteers.

EPC recruitment flyer 2019 with …

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-ab0a785c-ddde-4f1d-94b2-caaadeaf904b.pdf?deg=auto

